
 

 

SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

 
Regular Meeting 
October 7, 2013 

9:00 A.M. 
 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order 
at 9:00 A.M. on October 7, 2013 by Chairman Peter D. Kraus, followed with the 
Pledge of Allegiance.   

 
Present: Supervisors Ralph Heidler, Peter Kraus and David Carner; 
Secretary Pamela Rhoades; Zoning Administrator James Cardman; 
Engineer George Willis 
 
Visitors:  Paul Bacik, Jr.; Andrew Pastor; Danielle Ropp 

 
CITIZENS CONCERNS/INQUIRIES:  None 
 
MINUTES:  Minutes of the September 23, 2013 regular meeting and September 
18, 2013 workshop meeting were approved on motion by Mr. Heidler, seconded 
by Mr. Carner.  Unanimous. 
 
PAYMENT OF BILLS:  Unanimous approval was given for the payment of 
bills, per the list attached to the agenda, on motion by Mr. Carner, seconded by 
Mr. Heidler.    
 
General Fund:   $   7,388.07  Payroll 9/26/13  Checks #45428-45441 
                                   3,343.82  Payables  9/26/13  Check #11492         
                                   7,424.47  Payroll 10/3/13  Checks #45442-45457 
                               514,281.14  Payables  10/3/13  Check #11493-11533 
 
 
Street Light Fund:  $ 2,035.55 
Fuel Surcharge Fund:  $ 533.38 
 
ENGINEER: 
Mr. Willis reported that Urban Engineers is working on the traffic signal 
repacement project at Rt 5 & Manchester Rd, including acquiring the needed 
easements.   
 
Mr. Willis reported that Matt at Urban Engineers is reviewing the Flood Plain 
Ordinance. 
 



 

 

Mr. Willis reported that the traffic signal at Rt 20 & Manchester Rd will be 
installed November, 2013.  Bruce & Merrliee’s Electric Company is waiting for 
the controller and some parts to come in. 
 
Mr. Kraus discussed the need for a traffic signal at Rt. 98 & Sterrettania Rd.  The 
Township is willing to set aside monies in the budget to help defer the cost to 
PennDOT.  Mr. Willis will set up a meeting with Bill Pettit to discuss this.  
 
PLANNING & ZONING: None 
 
SECRETARY: 
The 2013 Street Light Audit was submitted by Tax Collector Cindy Pacansky.  The 
Secretary verified and recommended the audit be accepted.  Motion to accept by 
Mr. Carner, seconded by Mr. Heidler.  Unanimous  
 
Mrs. Pacansky was exonerated from collecting 2013 Street Light Assessments on 
motion by Mr. Carner, seconded by Mr. Heidler.  Unanimous. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
The Supervisors unanimously approved hiring Edward Gamble as a Recycling 
Center Attendant at $8.50/hr. to start October 11, 2013 on motion by Mr. 
Heidler, seconded by Mr. Carner. 
 
SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 
Mr. Kraus reported that Russell Standard has almost completed the summer 
paving project. 
 
Mr. Kraus reported that we will be preparing a letter to be sent to Sherry 
Ziesenheim concerning trimming or removal of hedges because of safety issues.  
 
Mr. Heidler reported that Mr. Kiddo has withdrawn his request for rezoning of 
the property at Rt. 98 & Sterrettania Rd. and made motion to refund $200.00 to 
Mr. Kiddo, seconded by Mr. Carner.  Unanimous. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:23 A.M.   Motion by Mr. Heidler, seconded by 
Mr. Carner. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Pamela S. Rhoades 
Secretary 


